
To:  Mr. Turgeon, Superintendent 
  Knox County R-I Board of Education 
 
From: Nancy Goodwin  
  Federal Programs Coordinator 
 
RE:   Administrator’s Report 
 
 

Federal Programs 
 

 

Ø Preschool/Kindergarten Screening registration has begun. Screenings will take 
place March 20, 2023. 
 

Ø The next Data Collection window for Title I Progress Monitoring is due February 
15th.  All previous reviews for October and December are complete and in 
compliance. 
 

Ø We have had 13 referrals for special education services. Three students have 
qualified for services, Five did not qualify, three are in the testing and data review 
process and two the parents requested not to proceed with testing..   

 

Ø We currently have 83 students with IEP’s enrolled in the districts in grades 
preschool through 12th grade.  We are serving 15 students through Speech 
Intervening Services.  We have 9 students with 504 Plans in the district. 

 
Ø File input for Special Education Monitoring Review are due January 30th.  The district must 

submit 10 files to DESE.  They will then identify which of those must be submitted for 
further review.     

 
 
 
Curriculum and Grant Writing 
 

Ø Currently working on an Energy Improvements for Public Schools Grant.  
 

 

Ø January curriculum work sessions will be held January 17th and 18th after 
school. 

 

 
 
 


